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If you don’t have medical insurance, or if you decide not to use it for certain services, you 

have the right to receive a Good Faith Estimate. This estimate gives you an idea of what your 
care may cost ahead of time, so you can feel more informed and prepared. Please know that the 
final cost may change if additional tests or services are needed as part of your care. 

 
●​ You have the right toknow what your care may cost ahead of time. If you’re planning to 

receive non-emergency services, you can request a Good Faith Estimate that outlines the 
expected costs - including things like offic visits, medical tests, or equipment that may be 
part of your treatment. 

●​ If you ask for one, this estimate will be provided in writing. For appointments scheduled 
less than 10 days in advance, you’ll receive the estimate within 1 business day. For 
appointments scheduled 10 or more days ahead, the estimate will be ready within 3 
business days. If additional care or testing is recommended during your visit, we’ll do our 
best to provide you with a Good Faith Estimate right then and there. 

●​ You're welcome to request a Good Faith Estimate before scheduling any service. Just 
keep in mind that it’s based on what’s known at the time — your provider may need to 
evaluate you first to understand exactly what care you’ll need. 

●​ If you happen to receive a bill that’s $400 or more over your estimate, you have the right 
to dispute it. 

●​ We encourage you to keep a copy or photo of your Good Faith Estimate, so you have it 
for your records. 
 
If you have any further questions or want more information about your right to a Good 

Faith Estimate, visit www.cms.gov/nosurprises. 

http://www.cms.gov/nosurprises
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